
Participants at the two – day Conference on Islam 
in Nigeria (COIN) have commended the efforts 
of the present administration's fight against 

corruption, and urged it to intensify the campaign 
without fear or favour, in both public and private 
sectors.

T h e s e  w e r e  p a r t  o f  t h e  
resolutions/recommendations of the 
communiqué issued at the end of a 
two-day conference organized by the 
Islamic Welfare Foundation, Ilorin, 
i n  c o l l a b o r a t i o n  w i t h  t h e  
International Institute of Islamic 
Thought (IIIT) Nigeria, which took 
place at the Mahmud Tukur Lecture 

thTheatre, BUK Old Campus, from 7  
t h

to 8  November, 2016. The 
communiqué was jointly signed by 
Professor Salisu Shehu, National 
Coordinator, International Institute 
of Islamic Thought, and Aliu 
Badmus, National Coordinator, 
Islamic Welfare Foundation.

The participants called on the Nigerian Supreme 
Council for Islamic Affairs (NSCIA) to collaborate 
with other Muslim organizations and embark on 
massive awareness campaigns against corruption in the 
country. It also urged Muslim professional 
organizations to take all necessary measures within 
their powers to protect the image of Islam and Muslims 
as well as advised all Muslims, both leaders and 

followers at all levels, to desist from corrupt practices.

The participants equally called upon Muslims to always 
abide by the teachings of Islam in their daily affairs to 
serve as role models to others and stated that 'the fight 

against corruption should start from our homes.' It said 
Muslim religious leaders should find more effective 
ways of inculcating Islamic values in the society.

The conference called on the law enforcement agencies 
to, in conjunction with courts, apply appropriate legal 
measures to exterminate corrupt practices so as to serve 
as deterrent to others. It also advised the country to 
always collaborate with other countries and 
organizations to strengthen its efforts to restore her 
image in the comity of nations.
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Intensify the Fight Against Corruption Without Fear 
or Favour, IIIT Confab Urges FG

Mission of ICAN to Produce 
Professionals is Lucid – Barde

The Head 
o f  
Accounti

ng Department, 
Dr Ibrahim M. 
B a r d e ,  h a s  
l a u d e d  t h e  
“ m i s s i o n ”  o f  
I n s t i t u t e  o f  

Chartered Accountants of Nigeria in producing 
professional Accountants in Nigeria as lucid. This was 

rdcontained in a speech he delivered at a one-week 3  
HIGH SCHOOL RESIDENCY PROGRAMME 

st thorganized between 21  and 25  November, 2016 at Musa 
Abdullahi Auditorium. He said the determination and 
commitment shown by ICAN towards organizing 
conferences, workshops, donating books and also 
theatres in Nigerian universities is quite appreciable.

By Bala G. Abdullahi

By Rabi’u M. Sagir 

(From right) Deputy Vice Chancellor (Administration), Prof. Adamu Idris 
Tanko and Prof. Auwalu Hamisu Yadudu at the conference 

Ambassador Shu’aibu A. Ahmed



Bayero University, Kano Official Bulletin 

Vol. XXXV No. 51 Bulletin Friday, 25th November, 2016
2

“The main mission of ICAN is to produce professional 
Accountants that are reliable, honest, competent in 
excelting their day-to-day activities of  the profession,” 
he disclosed.  “We are building theatres in Nigerian 
Universities which BUK will soon benefit from,”  he 
promised.  

The President of ICAN, Deacon Titus Soetan, FCA, who 
was represented by Deputy Chairman Students Affairs 
Committee, Chief Oye Akinsulire, FCA remarked that 
the best legacy in the world is qualitative education that is 
attached to good character that may produce citizens who 
would be valuable to the society.

Deacon appreciated the kind gesture shown to them by 
the Vice Chancellor, his management team and the 
Accounting Department. 

The Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad Yahuza 
Bello, who was represented by the Dean, Faculty of 
Social and Management Science, Professor Bashir 
Tijjani, expressed his delight at their choice of BUK to 
host this great event. “It is the University that is supposed 
to be organizing this type of programme but ICAN has 
championed it, which is a challenge to Nigerian 
Universities.  We are really happy with the roles played 
by ICAN in training competent and  professional 
Accountants that upgrade the level of integrity in 
Accounting profession in Nigeria,” the VC said.

The keynote speaker, Ambassador Shu’aibu A. Ahmed 
said, it didn’t 
ma t t e r  wha t  
d e g r e e  o n e  
obtained, once-
one passed the 
p r o f e s s i o n a l  
e x a m i n a t i o n  
one would be 
enrolled and 
inducted as an 
ICAN member, 
which will give 
o n e  a n   
opportunity to 
work in Nigeria 
and beyond. 

He said, “being 
a Chartered Accountant will provide you with a wide 
range of business skills that will make you successful 
and will  help you to interpret complex financial 
information and give strategic business advice because 
you will understand the world in which the business 
operates and provides effective decisions in the field of 
Taxation, Auditing and Forensic Accounting.  It will also 
provide you with opportunities like earning potential, 
security, flexibility and a global career. 

Malama Saratu Yusuf Appointed Deputy-Dean
he Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad TYahuza Bello, has approved the appointment of 
Malama Saratu Yusuf Ilu as the Deputy Dean, 

Faculty of Computer Science and Information 
Technology.  A statement signed by the Registrar, 

Hajiya Fatima Binta Mohammed, said Malama Saratu 
is to complete the former Sub-Dean's Tenure, which 

thwill end on 29  June, 2017. The Vice Chancellor, while 
congratulating the new Sub-Dean, urged her to work 
hard to justify the confidence reposed in her.

Dr. Abdulwahab Lawan Re-appointmented As HOD, Infor. Tech.

he Vice Chancellor, Professor Muhammad TYahuza Bello has approved the re-appointment 
of Dr. Abdulwahab Lawan as the Head of 

Department of Information Technology for another 
period of two years, commencing from December 
2016.

he Chairman Annual Retreat Committee, who is Talso the Director, Directorate of Academic 
Planning, Prof. B. S. Aliyu, reminds the Provost 

of the College of Health Science, Deans of Faculties 
and Schools, Directors of Centres and Directorates, as 
well as Heads of Administrative Units that they are 
expected to prepare a report of their major 2016 
activities and their plans for 2017, as requested in the 

st
21  October, 2016 circular. 
They are expected to submit a Microsoft Word version 
of the report to  and copied to dir.dap@buk.edu.ng
ahmadshehu2006@gmail.com

th latest by Monday 12   
December, 2016. Thereafter they are to make a Power- 
Point version of the report for presentation at the retreat. 
If they can submit both before the deadline, all the 
better. 

thSubmit 2016 Annual Report Latest by 12  December, 2016 

HOD, Accounting, Dr Ibrahim M. Barde

mailto:dir.dap@buk.edu.ng
mailto:ahmadshehu2006@gmail.com


The Chairman of the Committee of Deans and 

Directors (CDD), who is also the DVC 

Administration, Prof. Idris Tanko Adamu wishes to 

inform all academic staff who may wish to enjoy 

sponsorship of, especially foreign conferences 

from TETfund, to endeavor to forward their CDD 

forms and supporting documents at least three months 

to the date of the conference. This is in line with 

TETFund guidelines.

Apply Early for TETFund Conference Sponsorship
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The following Departments invite the University 
Community to their seminars:
Department of Library and Information Sciences: Seminar
Presenter 1:  Ibrahim Ahmed Bichi 
(SPS/08/EDU/01536)
Topic:  Adoption and Use of Social Networking Sites 
by University Libraries of Nigerian Federal 
Universities.
Chairman: Professor Ali Tijjani (Dean, Faculty of 
Education)
Presenter 2:  Ibrahim Idi Ahmed (SPS/12/ILS/00005)
Topic:  Partnership and Resources Sharing Activities 
in Academic Libraries of the Federal Universities of 
Nigeria.
Chairman: Professor Ali Tijjani (Dean, Faculty of 
Education)

thDate:  30  November, 2016
Time: 10:00am
Venue: Department of Library and Information 
Science Conference Room

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMICS: Ph.D Economics 
Proposal Defense & Seminar Presentation
Presenter 1: Mamuda Abubakar (SPS14/PEC/00012)
Topic: “Analysis of the Determinants of Willingness 
to pay for Electricity Tariff and the Adoption of 
Inclusive Tariff Design in Northwest Nigeria.
Supervisor: Prof. Ummu Ahmed Jalingo
Presenter 2: Muhammad Bilyaminu Ado 
(SPS14/PEC/00019)

Topic: “Entreprenuership Development Programs 
and Wealth Creation in Kano Metropolis
Supervisor: Dr. Mustapha Muktar
Presenter3: Sadiya Wada Bello 
(SPS13/PEC/00004)
Topic: “Analysis of Job Stress and Job Happiness on 
Employee's Performance in the Nigerian Banking 
Sector: The Case of CBN and UBA Plc.
Supervisor: Dr. Mansur Idris
Presenter 4: Hadiza Nasir Iro (SPS13/PEC/00002)
Topic: “Household Energy use in Rural and Urban 
Areas of Kano State
Supervisor: Dr. Amina Abubakar Isma'il
Presenter 5: Nura Aliyu Kabuga 
(SPS13/PEC/00008)
Topic: “Renewable and Non-Renewable Energy 
Consumption Co: Emissions and Economic Growth: 
Empirical Evidence from Oil Producing African 
Countries.”
Supervisor: Dr. Shehu Mohammed Tijjani
Presenter 6: Nafi'u Bashir Abdussalam  
(SPS13/PEC/00009)
Topic: “Macroeconomic Dynamics of Low Income 
Developing Countries (LIDCs): Empirical 
Investigation Using Bayesian Econometric Methods”
Supervisor: Prof. Shehu Usman Rano Aliyu.

st
Date: Thursday December 1 , 2016
Time: 9:00am prompt
Venue: M.Sc. Class
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t is with deep sadness that the Physical Planning IUnit (PPU) announces the passing away of one of 
its staff, Engineer Aliyu Adamu Iliyasu.  He died 

on Wednesday, 16th  November, 2016 after a brief 
illness.  He is survived by his wife and four (4) 
children. May his soul rest in perfect peace.

TRANSITION: 

Engineer Aliyu Adamu 
Passes On

Inna Lillahi Wa’inna Ilaihir Raji’un 
(We are from God and to Him we will all return)
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PLANS FOR 2016/2017 REGISTRATION EXERCISE
We would like to draw the attention of students to the following plans for registration for the 2016/2017 
Academic Session. Students should take note of the plans and abide by them.
Registration Procedure: The registration procedure is still through the myBUK portal. A student is to login 
to the portal and follow the procedure for printing his/her personalized Payment Invoice and paying the 
exact amount at any of the designated banks. After making payment, the student is to login to the portal 
again to register for the courses. A student who pays an amount different from what is on the Invoice would 
not be able to continue!
Registration Timetable: The following timetable will be strictly enforced:

NOTES:
(1) Registration means paying the appropriate registration fees AND REGISTERING FOR COURSES.
(2) Senate has directed that any student who fails to register within the specified time has to apply for 

Suspension of Studies for the Session within two weeks. Those who fail to apply for Suspension of 
Studies within the specified time would be considered withdrawn from the University.

(3) The Senate decision will be strictly enforced. YOU HAVE BEEN INFORMED IN ADVANCE!

Other Guidelines/Information: Other guidelines and/or information would be provided in due course as the 
need arises.

Signed
Amina Umar Abdullahi

Deputy Registrar (DEAR)

S/N
 

PERIOD
 

ACTIVITY
 

1.
 

Monday 28th  
Nov. –

 
9th  

Dec., 2016
 

Collection of Admission Letters for L100 & L200
 

2.
 

Monday 12th  
Dec., -

 
6th  

Jan., 2017
 

Screening of admitted candidates for L100 & L200
 

3.
 

Monday 9th  
Jan. –

 
21st  

Jan., 2017
 

Online registration for fresh students
 

4.
 

Monday 16th  
Jan. -

  
21st  

Jan. 2017
 

Online registration for returning students
 

5.
 

Monday 23rd  
–

 
Saturday 28th  

Jan., 2017
 

Late registration with surcharge, for both fresh and 
returning students.

 

 

(1) Professor Aliyu Kamal of English and Literary Studies Department, Faculty of Arts 
and Islamic Studies, cordially invites the University Community to the Wedding 
Fatiha of his son, Suhail Kamal of Centre for Information Technology (CIT), which 
will in Sha'Allahu take place as scheduled below:

rd
Date:  Saturday, 3  December, 2016
Time:  11:00 am
Venue:  Late Alh Idi Bala Tanko's Residence, along Dala Local Government 
Secretariat, Gwammaja, Kano.

(2) Malam Jamilu Rabiu of the Department of Social Sciences and Administration, 
School of Continuing Education invites members of the University Community to his 
Wedding Fatiha, scheduled as follows:

thDate:  Sunday, 4  December, 2016
Time: 10:30am
Venue: Kwanar Gabari Gidan Alhaji Baban-Abu


